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Greetings from President Jean 
 
Since this is our first newsletter after our gathering in London, Ontario, I would like to congratulate the organizing 
committee for the weekend events.  I was really pleased with the hotel and staff, who did a wonderful job in 
accommodating our every need.  I was personally pleased to meet up with Nan Archibald from Victoria.  She was 
one of our committee who organized the very first gathering in 1971 – 25

th
 Anniversary of our coming to Canada and 

from this the Saskatchewan War Brides Association was formed in 1975.  It was also a pleasure to meet Olga Rains, 
who lives in London, Ontario.  I first met Olga through the internet when the SWBA produced the book Our 
Sentimental Journey to celebrate the Year of the War Bride in 2006. 
 
Now I look forward to our next gathering and I offer you this slogan to keep in mind – Stay Supreme (Healthy) for 
2015, when we will meet again at the Coast Hotel in Calgary on May 29 – 31, 2015.  More details will be provided in 
the next newsletter, however I urge you to start saving your dollars and join us, remembering this is a War Brides and 
Families gathering and therefore I hope we will see a good response. 
 
Before I sign off, I must acknowledge my executive for the great job they do and also to thank Terry Lyster – your 
help is really appreciated in this year especially. 
 
Now I would like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas wherever you are, followed by a healthy & joyous new year. 
 

As ever,  

     Jean  
 

Spring War Bride Tea 
On May 23

rd
, the Planning Committee for the Reunion 2014, headed up by ON Rep., Grace Shewan, organized a TEA 

at Longworth Retirement Residence.  We were able to meet many of our new contacts around the London area in 
anticipation of the Reunion Weekend in August.  It was a highly successful “meet and greet” for the first  hour, and then 
we proceeded to the main foyer area around the central fireplace and piano for the usual War Bride ‘Sing-a-long’ led by 
Betty Simpson with Bonnie Shewan Burroughs assisting.  Approximately 50 of our War Brides & Families group joined 
the same number of residents there for the sing-a-long and many tried the steps for the “Lambeth Walk”.  It was 
wonderful to meet the War Brides face to face, as well as their sons and daughters with whom we had been 
communicating for months, before the actual 2014 Reunion at the London Delta Armouries.  Many thanks go to our 
pianist, Phyllis Schram and to Longworth Retirement Residence for hosting our gathering, where we then ‘entertained’ 
the residents. 

 

  

 

 

 



 2 

Reunion 2014  

LONDON, ONTARIO  

August 8 – 10, 2014 

PARTY 

LIKE A 

WAR BRIDE 
On August 8, 2014, about 30 lovely war brides and 90 family members of war brides attended the fourth annual Canadian War 
Brides and Families Reunion at the Delta Armouries Hotel in London. Over the weekend, there was much singing and dancing, 
sharing of memories, looking at artifacts and enjoying tea in the Hospitality Room. Many a story was shared. 
Upon registration, each reunion guest received a hand-sewn bag donated by Jane Cowx, stuffed with badges and information by 
Abbee Hughes, granddaughter of war bride Edna Simpson. At dinner on Friday night, MC Dolores Hatch introduced President Jean 
Fells and VP Joan Reichardt who welcomed us to the reunion. After dinner and a speech by City Councillor Matt Brown, Betty 
Simpson, Bonnie Shewan- Burroughs and pianist Phyllis Schram led a rousing singalong featuring the “Lambeth Walk” and “We’ll 
Meet Again”. 
Saturday began with the AGM where business was taken care of for this year, including the selection of Calgary for the 2015 
reunion, and, with great enthusiasm, Halifax as the 2016 site, when many War Brides will be celebrating their 70th anniversary of 
arriving in Canada. Next up was a walk to the London Central Library for a fascinating talk at 1:30 by Calgary artist Bev Tosh - “War 
Brides: One Way Passage”. Irene Mathyssen, MP, spoke to the 85 audience members, then Bev showed slides and told stories 
about the brides on the brideships that carried them to Canada, as well as the paintings she has made of many of the brides on their 
wedding days.  
After Bev’s presentation, the audience moved up to the Central Library’s third floor to see the interesting display of photos, artifacts, 
gowns and souvenirs which the war brides brought with them on their journey to their new home. Carol McIntosh Small wrote about 
her mother’s silver horseshoe (it was surrounded by family wedding photos): “On February 24, 1945 at St. Patrick’s Anglican 
Church, High Spen, County Durham, England, in the British tradition, S. Ann Calvert carried a cardboard silver horseshoe with her 
ivory prayer book when she wed L.A.C. W. Elmer McIntosh, the first, and possibly only, Canadian to be married in the church.  That 
silver horseshoe is a cherished family heirloom which has been carried in three granddaughters’ wedding bouquets and will be 
carried once more in May 2015.” The horseshoe, along with all other memorabilia, remained on display throughout  August. 
Dinner that night in the ballroom was emceed by James Reaney, London Free Press columnist and reporter. MP Bev Shipley read a 
message from the Prime Minister, then paid his own tribute to the lives and contributions of War Brides. A letter from MPP Deb 
Matthews was also read. James asked the war brides to identify the ship they travelled on - it was hard to decide which ship carried 
the most war brides (at least 44,000 crossed the Atlantic, many with babies). Dancing to the melodious wartime music of The Music 
Makers followed. 
On Sunday morning at 10:00, war bride Elsie Mills’s son the Reverend Ian Mills led a church service at the hotel. The offering was 
donated to the Military Family Resource Centre. Brunch was next, with a Toast to the Monarchs by President Jean Fells. It was sad 
to say good-bye after such a happy weekend with perfect weather, but many of the brides and their families said they’d meet again 
at the reunion next year in Calgary.    Submitted by Susan Wallace (daughter of war bride Edith Metcalfe Wallace) 
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SAVE THE DATE – REUNION 2015 
CALGARY, Alberta  May 29, 20, 31, 2015 

 
Our Reunion Week-End for 2015 has been secured for 
May 29, 30, & 31, 2015 at the Calgary Coast Plaza Hotel & 
Conference Centre.  Room rates are $119.00 per night plus 
taxes for a ‘Comfort Room’ with 2 queen beds.  The Reunion 
Committee is busy making the arrangements for entertainment 
and planning the menus for Friday & Saturday night’s banquets 
and Sunday Brunch.   
Reunion registration forms will be included in the 
January/February 2015 newsletter and we hope to see all of 
you in Calgary for another wonderful get together.  
 

  

 

 
 
We plan on offering an optional tour to the Fairmont Banff 
Springs Hotel for Afternoon Tea on Sunday, May 31

st
 and if we 

have a minimum of 40 guests on board the coach the cost 
should be only $95 CAD per person which includes round trip 
transportation from our Calgary hotel to Banff & a lovely ‘High 
Tea’ service. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

REUNION 2016 
At Reunion 2014 in London, Ontario it was unanimously agreed that Reunion 2016 should be held in 
Halifax to mark the 70th Anniversary of when most of our War Bride Mums arrived in 

Canada.  Negotiations are in the preliminary stages with the Westin Nova Scotian Hotel in Halifax and we 
are looking at dates in May 2016. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Pier_21_2010_1.JPG
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The Ships you came on .................the ANDES 

 

WARTIME SAILINGS  

Perhaps 8000 war brides and their dependants crossed the Atlantic Ocean during hostilities. 
Some came on unescorted fast liners such as the Queen Elizabeth, others came as part of 
convoys defended against submarine attacks by warships. A few came by air. A “typical” voyage 
would be on the RMS (Royal Mail Ship) ANDES 1939-1959, (below) part of Convoy TA 97A, 

which left Liverpool March 17th and arrived in Halifax seven days later. 

 
Aboard were Phyllis Borrows and her daughter Patricia and many returning troops. Patricia has 
recorded her story at the excellent Pier 21 website.  

 
As the war progressed, the “Air Gap” where submarines sank the most tonnage was narrowed. 
Still, a dodgy business setting sail for Canada in wartime. –Terry Lyster 
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FIRST WORLD WAR CENTENARY 

 

`POPPIES IN THE MOAT` 

 
 

 
From 5 August 2014 to 11 November 2014, a major artistic 
installation entitled 'Blood Swept Lands and Seas of Red' 
sees the Tower of London's famous dry moat filled with over 
800,000 ceramic poppies to create a powerful visual 
commemoration for the First World War Centenary. From 5 
August 2014 to 11 November 2014, a major artistic 
installation entitled 'Blood Swept Lands and Seas of Red' 
sees the Tower of London's famous dry moat filled with over 
800,000 ceramic poppies to create a powerful visual 
commemoration for the First World War Centenary.  

 

 
 
World War I, known at the time as the Great War, was thought 
to be the war that would end all future wars.  All sides suffered 
an incredibly high number of needless deaths and the war 
devastated an entire generation.  In fact, the sheer amount of 
destruction and death has only been eclipsed by World War II. 
  
Since it ended, all countries involved have held memorials to 
remember their fallen dead who sacrificed their lives for the 
good of their country.  This fact is all the more so in England, 
where nearly a million people lost their lives.  What they've done 
to commemorate their fallen soldiers is truly beautiful, while also 
helping us understand the true scope of these soldiers' 
sacrifice.  Even a hundred years later, we should not forget their 
incredible acts of heroism. 
  
The moat that surrounds the Tower of London has long stood 
empty and dry.  But now, what may look like gushing blood from 
it's very walls, is actually something beautiful. 
 
This summer, the moat has been filled with 888,246 red ceramic 
poppies, one for each British and Colonial soldier who perished 
during World War I. 

 
  

 

 
  

 

 

 
 
 
 

http://www.poppies.hrp.org.uk/
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Every Man Remembered 
 

 

 
The Royal British Legion is working with the Commonwealth War 
Graves Commission to keep alive the memory of those who fell in 
World War I for future generations.  They would like every man and 
woman from across the commonwealth who fell during WW 1 to be 

individually commemorated by those alive today.  This is a chance for 
all of us to be part of a truly historic and incredibly significant act of 
remembrance.  If you would like to commemorate someone you can do 
so at www.everymanremembered.org   

 

Remember When . . . . 
 
Remember when shopping was not a 'one stop' event? Remember when we 
went from butcher to baker to greengrocer? From the fishmonger to the 
pork butcher, to the poulterer? 
Remember the rabbits hanging from hooks, when some of the shops were 
open fronted? I still remember the distinctive smell of the ironmongers, and 
when the chemist was someone who dispensed advice as well as tablets and 
cough syrup. Then there was the wool shop, with the myriad colours of wool 
in little cubby holes along the walls, where you could choose your pattern 
and your wool and leave with a vision of what the finished jumper would look 
like! Assuming it ever got finished! Then there were the grocers, with open 
tubs of raisins and currants, and biscuits - long before the concept of 'bulk'.    
The grocer was where you would go for a quarter of tea & your bacon and eggs and perhaps a tin of peaches or pineapple 
for Sunday tea.  Not to mention, perhaps a pennyworth of broken biscuits!  Remember the fresh smell of the vegetables, 
displayed on the outside of the store. Celery is always the one that comes to mind for me, and the ready cooked beet roots. 

  

The bakers were the most tempting. The bread came in so many shapes; you 
could get a large loaf or a small, a cottage loaf or Hovis, which was 
always small. And there were buns, currant buns, Chelsea buns, sticky 
buns, bath buns - were they the ones with the coarse sugar on the top? 
The warm inviting odour of the bakery greeted you before you got there, 
as I recall. Of course there was also the dress shops (Dorothy Perkins?), the 
shoe shops - Dolcis, and Freeman, Hardy and Willis and we must not forget the 
milliners, with all the hats in the window! When the war came along, with its 
rationing and shortages, most of the shops became the place of long queues, 
where we sometimes waited for the fish to arrive!  Before the war, we had had 
much of our food delivered, but that all changed and I became the 'shopper 
(queuer upper)' in chief.  That was when your measly sweet ration and the 
decision of choice was a serious matter. My girlfriend and I would sometimes 
pool our sweet  ration, go to Zeetas, and buy a quarter of peppermint creams, 
and carefully count them out, For some reason, Zeetas would only sell by 
the quarter, and I think we only got 2 ounces a week 

 
I remember before the war, the sweet section in Woolworths (Woolies, as we called it), 
where they had huge chunks of not-the-best chocolate, which they broke up with a small 
hammer, they did the toffee the same way. And the tobacconists where, during the war, 
you got cigarettes from 'under the counter' if you were lucky! These days you go into a 
huge super-market, where no-one knows you - or each other - or cares, and trail around 
looking for what you need from a sometimes overwhelming selection, and we are not 
talking about foodstuffs only - but everything else you could think of, and in BC soon to be 
joined by booze! I saw someone the other day at our outdoor market, with a big old wicker 
shopping basket, and I remembered how those baskets scratched your legs or ripped your 
stockings!  Maybe the super market trolley is not such a bad idea, after all. 

 

 
If you have a story/photos you would like to share in the newsletter, please email to 

canadianwarbrides@netidea.com or mail to 215 W. Beasley St., Nelson, BC  V1L 3K4 

http://www.everymanremembered.org/
mailto:canadianwarbrides@netidea.com
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Ironmongers_shop_in_Pickering_-_geograph.org.uk_-_160047.jpg

